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The U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA) regulates sunscreens to
ensure they meet safety and effectiveness standards. To improve the
quality, safety, and effectiveness of sunscreens, FDA issued a proposed
order that describes updated proposed monograph requirements for
sunscreens. Sun safety is important for everyone, including people of all
skin tones. Consumers should continue to use sun protection measures,
including using broad spectrum sunscreen of SPF 15 or higher, as this
important update to the monograph moves forward.
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Two ingredients (zinc oxide and titanium dioxide) are proposed to be safe and
effective for sunscreen use and two (aminobenzoic acid (PABA) and trolamine
salicylate) are proposed as not safe and effective for sunscreen use. FDA proposes
that it needs more safety information for the remaining 12 sunscreen ingredients
(cinoxate, dioxybenzone, ensulizole, homosalate, meradimate, octinoxate,
octisalate, octocrylene, padimate O, sulisobenzone, oxybenzone, avobenzone).
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